
Godmanchester Town Council 
 
 
 

 
 

Town Clerk 
Vicky Pryce 

 
 

 
 

e: townclerk@gmccouncil.com 

Town Hall 
1 Post Street 

Godmanchester 
PE29 2NB 

t: 01480 388870 
www.gmccouncil.com 

12th March 2021 
 

To:  The Town Mayor and Members of Godmanchester Town Council. 
   

You are hereby summoned to attend a Meeting of Godmanchester Town Council online on Thursday 18th 
March 2021 for the purpose of transacting the following business.  Members of the public and press are 
cordially invited to attend.   

Join Zoom Meeting  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86717081738?pwd=REZvbkszcXgydzNYSHh3VWlFWjJZUT09  

Meeting ID: 867 1708 1738  
Passcode: 233217  
One tap mobile  
+442034815237,,86717081738#,,,,*233217# United Kingdom  
+442034815240,,86717081738#,,,,*233217# United Kingdom  

Dial by your location  
        +44 203 481 5237 United Kingdom  
        +44 203 481 5240 United Kingdom  
        +44 203 901 7895 United Kingdom  
        +44 131 460 1196 United Kingdom  
        +44 203 051 2874 United Kingdom  
Meeting ID: 867 1708 1738  
Passcode: 233217  
Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbAhuvxFGr  

Vicky Pryce 
TOWN CLERK 

  

AGENDA 
                                                                                                                                                                               To conclude by: 

 

21/47 
2 min 

TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES AND REASONS FOR ABSENCE 7.02 

21/48 
2 mins 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
To receive declarations of personal and/or prejudicial interest and the nature 
of those interests relating to any Agenda item.  

 
7.04 

21/49 
2 mins 

MINUTES: 
To approve as a correct record the minutes of the Town Council meeting held  
on 18th February and the extra ordinary meeting held on 3rd March. 

 
7.06 

21/50 
5 mins 

TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 7.11 

21/51 
9 mins 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION: 
To hear from any member of the public in respect of an item on the agenda  
and other matters that are of mutual interest 

7.20 

21/52 
5 mins 

OUTSTANDING ACTIONS: 
To receive a report and note progress on outstanding matters 

7.25 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86717081738?pwd=REZvbkszcXgydzNYSHh3VWlFWjJZUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbAhuvxFGr


  
21/53 
5 mins 

CORRESPONDENCE: 
To consider items of correspondence received 

7.30 

 PROPERTY PORTFOLIO MATTERS  

21/54 
15 mins 

PROPERTY REPORT: 
To receive a report and consider recommendations (Cllr Campbell) 

7.45 

 PLANNING PORTFOLIO MATTERS  

21/55 
20 mins 

PLANNING REPORT: 
To receive a report and consider recommendations (Cllr G Wilson) 

8.05 

 ENVIRONMENT PORTFOLIO MATTERS  

21/56 
15 mins 

ENVIRONMENT REPORT 
To receive a report and consider recommendations (Cllr A Hooker) 

8.20 

 BUSINESS & FINANCE PORTFOLIO MATTERS  

21/57 
5 mins 

FINANCIAL AND ACCOUNTS: 
21/57.1 & 21/57.2 To approve the list of payments to be made. 
21/57.3 To note receipt of petty cash reconciliation to 28th February, monthly 
budget report on the year to date, monthly bank reconciliation. 

8.25 

21/58 
15 mins 

BUSINESS REPORT: 
To receive a report and consider recommendations (Cllr Thomas) 

8.40 

 PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960 EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS 
AND PUBLIC: To resolve that in accordance with Section 1(2) of the Public Bodies 
(Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and by reason of the confidential nature of the 
remainder of the business, the Press and Public be excluded from the meeting. 

 

 MULTI WHEEL FUN TRACK  

21/59 
15 mins 

MWFT REPORT 
To receive a report and consider recommendations (Cllrs G Wilson & Round) 

8.55 

 PERSONNEL PORTFOLIO MATTERS  

21/60 
10 mins 

PERSONNEL REPORT 
To receive a verbal update and consider recommendations (Cllr Worthington) 

9.05 

 PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960 RE-ADMITTANCE OF THE 
PRESS AND PUBLIC.  To resolve that the confidential business having been 
concluded, the Press and Public be re-admitted to the meeting. 

 

                         

The next Town Council meeting will be held on Thursday 15th April online, starting at 7.00pm. 
 

Certified as a true copy of the agenda for the meeting held on Thursday 18th March 2021 
 
 

 …………………………………………….    ………………………….. 
 TOWN MAYOR       DATED 
 CLLR MRS  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
Outstanding Actions 

PLANNING PORTFOLIO 
Dec-19 

 
Tudor Road - 
Double Yellow 
Lines 
 

 CLLR G WILSON 
 

 

PROPERTY PORTFOLIO 
Feb-14 
 

Ownership of 
Town Council 
land                      
 

Registration of all parcels of Town Council land 
and property to be undertaken. Deputy Town 
Clerk has checked Land Registry registers and is 
liaising with Land Registry re requirements to 
register Town Hall and QES. (Feb 2018).  Cllr 
Irving arranging contact with Clerk and Mr 
Westcott Rudd (Nov 2019).  Meeting at the end 
of February with the Clerk and Mr Westcott 
Rudd (Feb 20).  Plans in place to register the 
Town Hall, QES and War Memorial to start, 
queries raised over the Recreation Ground to be 
resolved. (March 2020).  Discussions ongoing 
with Mr Westcott-Rudd.  Meeting with Mr 
Westcott-Rudd scheduled for 16th October 
(October 2020).  Paperwork for the Town Hall, 
QES and War Memorial has been completed, 
statutory declaration to be witnessed. (Nov 
2020) Paperwork sent to Land Registry (Jan 21) 

PROPERTY 
PORTFOLIO 
 

Jun-18 
 

Aug-20 Public Toilet 
at Judith’s 
Field 

Tender process started.  Advertised on Contracts 
Finder.  Closing date 11th September (Aug 2020). 
Two tenders received one from Danfoss and one 
from Healthmatic.  Property group meeting with 
lowest tenderer to discuss detail (October 2020). 
Healthmatic selected as successful tenderer and 
Barkers Associates selected as administrator of 
the contract.  Planning advise with HDC has been 
sought (Nov 2020). Healthmatic selected as 
successful tenderer and Barker Associates as 
Contract Administrator.  HDC in consultation (Jan 
21).  Confirmation received that planning 
permission is not required and Healthmatic to 
confirm start date. (Feb 21).  Confirmation that 
the toilets do not need planning permission 
received, toilets due for completion on 17th May 
2021 (Mar 21). 

PROPERTY 
PORTFOLIO 

Dec-20 

Sep-20 Multi Wheel 
Fun Track 

Invitations to tender advertised on Contract 
Finder.  (October 2020).Tenders due to be 
received 18th January 21 (Jan 21).  Three tenders 
received to be considered by the Steering 
Committee (Feb 21).  Review carried out by Cllr 
G Wilson and Cllr Round (Mar 21). 

PROPERTY  
PORTFOLIO 

 

BUSINESS & FINANCE PORTFOLIO 
Jun-19 
 

Mill Steps 
 

HDC renovating the Mill Steps site.  Community 
working group set up with GMCiB, the Town 
Council, Ouse Valley Trust and the Community 
Association.  A project board is also being set up 
including the EA, the Town Council, the A14 
project and HDC as major contributors. (June 
2019). Community liaison group have met and 
looked at the fish pass in Cambridge.  Liaison 
group meeting at HDC on 16th July (June 2019).  
Community Liaison Group met on 12th 
September with N Sloper (HDC)  and K Jerrom 
(EA) who advised a plan would be in place for 
January with two options including siting of the 

 May-20 
 



  
fish pass on either the left or right side of the 
Mill Steps.  Advised expected work to begin in 
Autumn 2020.   Clerk attended project board 
meeting and was advised that a third location for 
a fish pass is being considered. Community 
Liaison Group meeting held on 13th November.  
Still at scoping stage.  Community Liaison Group 
encouraged to work with schools and decide 
what they want to see for the finished result. 
November 2019.  Meeting being held on 9th 
December with the Community Group.  Designs 
and Feasibility Study results to be available from 
HDC at January 2020 meeting.(Jan 2020).  Piling 
to establish feasibility of a fish pass has began 
work - Community Group meeting again on 17th 
Feb (Feb 20).  Piling completed and results to be 
discussed at the next Mill Steps meeting. (March 
2020). The Mill Steps project has been put on 
hold due to the coronavirus outbreak (April 
2020) Project on course for delivery in October 
2020. (August 2020).  Correspondence received 
from HDC advises that the project is estimated to 
cost more than originally planned and there may 
not be enough money to pay for the aesthetics 
of the site (September 2020).  Design sent to 
working party for approval and Project Board to 
meet at the end of October to discuss (October 
2020).  Detailed drawings received for the fish 
pass, queries over the design finish (Nov 2020). 
Kye Jerrome attended the environment portfolio 
meeting and gave an update on the suggested 
final design of the Fish Pass.  (Jan 21)  HDC has 
requested that the Town Council commit to 
funding £40k towards the project and agree that 
the project can commence (Feb 21). The Clerk 
has requested detail of proposed finish of the 
‘topside’ of the project.  HDC have confirmed 
that they are responsible for their land however 
they had hoped the maintenance of this area 
would eventually be carried out a by a 
community group (Mar 21). 

July 20 EOI CCC Nursery Grant.  Correspondence received to 
advise that the grant of £190,000 has been 
agreed with match funding of £100,000 from CIL 
money.  Project to start as soon as possible 
(September 2020).  Meeting held with Qube to 
discuss possibilities of portable building, tender 
document to be produced (October 2020). Early 
Engagement advertised on Contract Finder (Nov 
2020).  Tenders due to be returned at the end of 
January (Jan 21).  Three tenders received to be 
considered initially by a small working party (Feb 
21).  Following a query with HDC it has been 
confirmed that buildings can go on to the site 
within he permitted development, a clearer 
specification will be provided and the tender 
process revisited. (Mar 21). 

G WILSON  

ENVIRONMENT PORTFOLIO 
Sep-20 Willow Walk Cllr Hooker liaising with the Environment Agency 

for permit required (October 2020). Permission 
received from the Environment Agency (Dec 
2020) 

ENVIRONMENT 
PORTFOLIO 

 



  
Sep-20 Skyworld Invitation to tender and tender details 

advertised on Contract Finder (October 2020).  
Kompan selected as successful tenderer and 
planning application submitted to HDC (Jan 21) 
Planning Application sent to HDC (Feb 21) 

ENVIRONMENT 
PORTFOLIO 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
  
Mayor 
 

 

Huntingdon Volunteer Centre  Annual General Meeting - 23/02/2021 
 

Ely Cathedral 
 
 
Mayor of Szentendre 

Service of Thanksgiving – HRH Prince Philip (100th Birthday 
Celebration 06/06/2021 
 
Youth Festival 2021 

 
 
 
Business Portfolio 
 
A McClaren Millside Canoes 
HGTA Minutes 
M Grice Town Show 
J Lockhart Tour of Cambridgeshire 2021 
P Law Live Music 
H Galer Memorial 
Capalc Affiliation Pack 
 
 
Property 
 
CCC G Wilson Chinese Bridge 
 
All 
 
HDC Flood Risk Planning 
H Boothman Spring in the Great Ouse Valley 
HDC  Local & Social Media Workshops 
HDC Development Team Management update 
 
Planning 
 
R White Bridge Closure 
P Ryan Survey 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 

Property Portfolio Report 
 
Paper Title   Property Portfolio Report 
Date of Paper   March 2021 
Paper Number   21/54 
Paper presented by  Councillors Campbell,  
Paper Contributions by Councillors Morgan, Radford, Taplin,      
    Hladkiwskyj, Irving, Hyams, S Wilson     
  
 

 
 

Recommendations 

 
1 To approve the wording and the locations of new signage at Judith’s Field to help deter littering. 
(Image courtesy of Cllr Hyams attached) 
 
2.         To note the work of the Portfolio Group by reference to the Property Portfolio Group meeting 
notes. 
 
 

Notes 
 
Litter continues to be major problem at Judith’s Field. There is no easy solution but it is now proposed to 
use more prominent signage of a humorous nature to perhaps reach a wider audience. No sudden 
reduction of litter is anticipated but the situation will be monitored. It is proposed to order some spare 
signs at the same time to allow for damage. Signs will be fixed back to back: one on a car park lamp post 
and a second on a skatepark floodlight post. 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 

 

Paper Title: Planning and Transport Working Party  Report 

Date of Paper 18 March 2021 

Paper Number:           21/55 

Paper Presented by: Cllr  G Wilson 

Paper Contributions by: 

Cllrs  Hladkiwskyj, Radford, Morgan, Hyams, Young, 

Round,          S Wilson,  Worthington 

Apologies Cllr Irving  

 

The Town Council is recommended to: 

1. Support the recommendations of the Planning Working Party on the planning 

applications received this month (red) 

2. Note the correspondence received this month and agree actions proposed (red) 

3. Note the transport issues and agree actions proposed (red) 

4. Note the actions CCC are taking following the floods 

5. Agree the projects proposed for the Business Plan 

 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS  

Application No Location Comments and recommendation  
Comments in italics do not need to go back to HDC 
Response to go back to HDC in red below 

20/00442/REM Land North 
West Of 
Bearscroft 
Farm 
Bearscroft 
Lane 

Proposal: NEAP, LEAP, allotments and structural landscaping – 
amendments to some of the landscaping details, including at 
the allotments.  Cllrs Radford and Wilson, met Steve Wiseman 
(GMC Allotments), DWH and HDC to go through our 
suggestions.  Most of these have not been addressed 
 
Note Cllrs G Wilson and Radford to do more investigation and 
report to Council on 18/3/21 
 
Recommend – refusal until further changes are made to the 
allotment design.  Proposed allotments in Brampton and 
Alconbury Weald look much more attractive.  We want to 
see the following: 
1. Provide a hardstanding for a lockable lorry container for allotment 

equpiment 
2. Check the rabbit proofing fence surrounding the site will be adequate 

– probably needs to be buried at least 30cms  -  
3. Provide more than one pedestrian access,  just one by the main 

entrance may not be sufficient 
4. Provide a locked access to entrances, just to discourage unauthorised 

entry 
5. Don’t plant trees around the site as trees cast shade, and draw water 

and nutrient from allotments, maintain slow growing hedge around 
the site instead 

6. Need to establish who will own, maintain and run the site, together 
with expected rent levels – do DWH intend to set up a management 
company or self-running committee? 

7. As this is former farmland, hopefully the ground will be in good 
condition particularly when it has been cultivated as per the 
application drawing proposals  

8. About six water taps are essential 
9. The current Secretary and Treasurer of Godmanchester’s existing 



  
Application No Location Comments and recommendation  

Comments in italics do not need to go back to HDC 
Response to go back to HDC in red below 

allotments has offered to be a consultant to help the allotments and a 
committee to run them up and going 

10. The 1m wide path between allotments is not wide enough for two 
wheelbarrows to pass 

11. Flooding from adjacent fields – if this is likely to be a problem, a 
French drain or similar will be needed to intercept water runoff 

 

20/01150/REM Land East of 1 
Cardinal 
West 

59 dwellings -  amended drawings which do not seem to have 
addressed our previous comments.  We have received a letter 
which is said to address our issues but most have not been 
dealt with.  Planning WP agreed to meet agent to discuss 
scheme.  
Recommendation:  we made extensive comments on an 
earlier proposal on 17 July 2020.  Until we get confirmation 
that all our points have been addressed, we continue to 
object. 

21/00093/LBC 
21/00092/HHFUL 

1 Corpus 
Christi Lane 

Erection of 4m x 3.5m shed to replace the existing wooden 
shed. – cladded with wood to match existing 
Recommend approval 
 

21/00115/HHFUL 24 White 
Hart Lane 

Single storey rear extension and front porch extension 
would have impact on 22 White Hart Lane if built 
independently  
Recommend – object on the grounds that 21/00108/HHFUL 
may not be approved or go ahead.  Propose that both 
applications are withdrawn and one submitted covering both 
properties with conditions added that both rear extensions 
must be built at the same time.  
 

21/00108/HHFUL 22 White 
Hart Lane 

Single storey rear extension 
would have impact on 24 White Hart Lane if built 
independently  
Recommend – object on the grounds that 21/00115/HHFUL 
may not be approved or go ahead.  Propose that both 
applications are withdrawn and one submitted covering both 
properties with conditions added that both rear extensions 
must be built at the same time.  

20/02559/HHFUL 15 Grainger 
Avenue 

Proposed two-storey extension to the front of the existing 
property with combining of rear openings and provision of a 
bi-fold door. Internal layout amended to remove wall and 
reconfigure existing lounge and dining room. 
Recommend approval  
 

20/02162/LBC 
 

1 Post Street Installation of defibrillator casing on new brickwork on the 
outside wall 
Recommend approval  
 

 
PLANNING CORRESPONDENCE 
From Subject Comment 

ConnectPA Dexters 
Farm 

Meeting to be held with developer on 17/3 at 13:30, all cllrs welcome, verbal update 
to be provided at TC meeting 

 
TRAFFIC MATTERS 



  
From Subject Recommended Action 

CCC Trial closure of 
bridge 

Further email from CCC re consultation and CCC unwilling to allow buses to use 
bridge. 
 
Meeting to be held with Huntingdon Town Council – 17/3 – verbal update to be 
provided to TC on 18/3 
 
Recommendation 
1. notes the proposal from CCC to close the medieval bridge to all but emergency 

traffic and cyclists for a trial period 
2. notes Huntingdon Town Council have already decided not to support the 

scheme 
3. does not support consultation on a trial closure of the bridge on the grounds 

that: 
a. there would be a negative impact on bus services in both Huntingdon and 

Godmanchester  
b. social distancing on the footbridge will not improve, giving no benefit to 

pedestrians 
c. travel times and volume of traffic to/from Huntingdon to/from many 

addresses in Godmanchester, including the new homes planned at RGE 
and Tyrells Marina will increase 

d. a few businesses in Post Street and The Avenue are likely to suffer from 
the loss of passing trade 

e. traffic flows through Godmanchester are already reduced as a result of 
opening of the A1307 

 
 

CCC Micro-asphalt and 
surface dressing 

No action shown for Godmanchester, or planned in 2021/22 

CCC LHI Bid Cllr Round presented proposals to LHI panel of county cllrs  – awaiting news from CCC 

 
FLOODING UPDATE 
CCC are: 
¶ Emptying and cleansing all highway gullies and kerb offlets before end March – 6 days work booked 

¶ Investigating whether HDC have responsibility for some Awarded Watercourses 

¶ Following up / chasing riparian landowners to get them to clear ditches 

¶ Clearing culverts under roads 

¶ Doing S19 investigation into the floods, expected within a few months 

 
BUSINESS PLAN  
Projects proposed for inclusion in the 2021/22 Business Plan include: 
¶ Update of Neighbourhood Plan, to include if needed consultation and referendum  

¶ Production of Transport Plan, including letting contract and consultation 

¶ Identification of transport needs and submission of Local Highway Improvement Bids 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Environment Portfolio Report  
 

Paper Title:    Environment Portfolio Report 
Date of paper:             12th March 2021  
Paper Number   21/56 
Paper Presented by             Cllr Hooker 
Paper contributions by Cllrs Irving, Radford, Taplin, Campbell 
                                                      Morgan, Vane Percy, Young & Town Clerk 

 

Recommendations 
 

1 To note the discussions of the Environment Portfolio Group, and the ongoing 

general works. 

Reports 

 
2 Log world ï It was agreed to add the removal of Log World to the worksheet as this 

had been agreed to be desirable as soon as Skyworld had been installed. Prices were 
needed for this work to include as a separate item the removal and grassing over of 
the concrete base. There are reserves built up for the LogWorld replacement that 
could cover this project. 

3 Completed Work- AH ran through the items on the list and will remove those that 
have been completed. Some of those projects outstanding might not be completed by 
April, the budgets for these would be carried forward and added to the 2021-22 
portfolio financial plan. 

4 New Toddler Fence at JF- TC has written to the Lookers notifying of our intent and 
requesting their approval as freeholders. 

5 Cemetery Policy paper ï The internal Auditor had Highlighted the problems of 
having 2 different prices for residents and non-residents, currently the policy is that 
non-residents are charged 5 times what is  

                stated in the óCemetery Chargesô List. To overcome this, it was agreed to use the       
                existing prices on the price list x 5 and call it óCemetery Feesô residents could then be  
                offered a 75% discount on these. This would bring in a little more income to help with   
                the running costs as the current prices had been in place for some years. Cllr JY was  
                able to input figures relating to Church graveyard charges to help understand the 
issues.  

   One of these was that Churches do not charge and óinternment feeô for under 18-year- 
   olds,our current policy is for the charge to be waived for under 6-month-olds but half  
   price for under 18ôs. It was agreed we drop charging the next of kin of under 18ôs for  
   both Burials and Ashes.It was agreed the practice of letting residents óbook their plotô 
at  
   the cemetery was desirable but from the date of this new policy there would be a time  
   limit of 25 years for using it. People holding these bookings would be notified 3 
months   
   from the termination date and offered a renewal at the rate current at the time, this   
   reserve facility would not be available for non-residents. 

6 Shrub cutting at London Road Cemetery- Fergusons had pointed out that the new 
grounds maintenance contract had not included this work and submitted a price of £ 
360 plus vat. for this annual task. It was agreed to this work being done with payment 
from the óextrasô budget. 

7 Godmanchester Allotments -Ditches- The Town Clerk has received notification that 
as the óTenantsô renting this facility from the Church we are responsible for clearing 
and maintaining the ditches there. We sub-let at cost to the Allotment Association 
founded in 1919 but have never had a tenancy agreement with them. Initial 
communications with the Association would suggest they pass on the rent at cost and 
therefore have no income to cover the cost of ditch clearance. A discussion followed 
and it was agreed a tenancy agreement was needed. Future rental from the Allotment 



  
Association might need to include provision to recoup these maintenance costs as we 
did not provide this service for any other group in the Town. AH will arrange a meet 
with Steve Wiseman, chairman, to establish where the ditches are and their condition. 
Once done a meeting might be useful with the Highways gentleman working on ditch 
clearance and our own Planning Portfolio might like to be involved as they now hold 
the responsibility for óDrains and Ditchesô locally. 

8 TC has received a request from a member of the public wanting to organise the 
planting of trees on our verges at Cambridge Villas. It was felt this was more suited to 
a community group and permits etc. from CCC were needed not Godmanchester 
Town Council. It was noted that there was space left from a previous tree next to the 
flyover opposite the Mayors Gates which might benefit from planting. 

9 Recreation Riverbank-TC reported that HDC had commissioned a bank survey after 
a long stretch used by visiting boats had become unstable. Coincidentally this is the 
same stretch we have been reporting for attention over the past few years. They will 
report their findings to Godmanchester Town Council for discussions. 

10 Commemorative Tree ï PM asked if a commemorative tree could be considered for 
Captain Sir John Moore. After discussion this was felt not to be a good idea for 
various reasons, however there was a generally feeling a memorial tree to 
commemorate the recent Covid experience would be desirable. AH confirmed that the 
Community Association had saved an Oak tree, discarded at the start of the 
Pandemic by builders, and had been nursing it back to good health with a view to 
planting it as a memorial to the pandemic. Godmanchester in bloom had offered to 
help with its planting and initial upkeep and HDC had confirmed they were happy for 
this to happen on their land and would take over its long-term upkeep once the tree 
was established. To this end the óPandemic Oakô was planted on the green between 
the Cricket Ground and the Community Academy School on Wednesday the 9th 
March 2021.                                         The Community Association will be sourcing an 
ornamental steel circular fence to protect it and installing an oak post with plaque 
within this. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
 
                        Alan Hooker                                                                         12th March 2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
GODMANCHESTER TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

 

 

CLLR CLLR DD PAID TO DETAIL NET VAT TOTAL

DD British Gas Gas Supply Nursery 15.01.21-20.02.21 299.36£                     59.87£                    359.23£                     

DD British Gas Gas Supply Nursery 21.02.21-01.03.21 57.11£                        2.85£                      59.96£                        

DD HDC Council Tax: TH G/F Office 15.00£                        15.00£                        

DD HDC Council Tax: TH F/F Office 95.00£                        95.00£                        

DD HDC Council Tax: Public Toilet 39.00£                        39.00£                        

DD HDC Council Tax: QES 225.00£                     225.00£                     

DD HDC Council Tax: Cemetery 51.00£                        51.00£                        

DD Lloyds Bank Credit Card 1,243.24£                  107.76£                  1,351.00£                  

DD NEST Pensions -£                            

DD Plusnet Broadband: TH 22.00£                        4.40£                      26.40£                        

DD Plusnet Broadband: JF 22.00£                        4.40£                      26.40£                        

DD Plusnet Broadband: QES 20.33£                        4.07£                      24.40£                        

DD Total Gas & Power Electric Supply QES 353.94£                     17.69£                    371.63£                     

DD Total Gas & Power Gas Supply QES 69.40£                        3.47£                      72.87£                        

DD Total Gas & Power Electric Supply JF 53.12£                        2.65£                      55.77£                        

DD Total Gas & Power Gas Supply JF 309.34£                     15.47£                    324.81£                     

DD Virgin Town Office: Phone Line 13.25£                        2.65£                      15.90£                        

DD Virgin Media Clerk's Mobile (Data) 6.67£                          1.33£                      8.00£                          

DD Virgin Mobile Clerk's Mobile (Handset) 12.00£                        12.00£                        

DD Wave Water rates: Cemetery 4.00£                          4.00£                          

DD Wave Water rates: QES 30.00£                        30.00£                        

DD Wave Water rates: JF 87.00£                        87.00£                        

DD Wave Water rates: Nursery 49.00£                        49.00£                        

TOTAL 3,076.76£                  226.61£                  3,303.37£                  

CLLR CLLR BACS PAID TO DETAIL NET VAT TOTAL

V Pryce March Salary

J Royle March Salary

C Whitlock March Salary

M Grice March Salary

S Wakeman March Salary

M Hanson March Salary

O Jeakings March Salary

HMRC Tax & NI            126PP00116523

-£                        

A Hooker Bramble Hedge x2 39.98£                        39.98£                        

A&K Builders Maintenance at Nursery 1,350.00£                  270.00£                  1,620.00£                  

A&K Builders Maintenance at Judith's Field 580.00£                     116.00£                  696.00£                     

Abbey Roofing Repairs to Office Gully 130.00£                     26.00£                    156.00£                     

ACR Contract Cleaning 318.00£                     63.60£                    381.60£                     

Arthur Ibbett Ltd Nursery Equipment 29.97£                        6.00£                      35.97£                        

Ball Colegrave Nursery Stock 636.48£                     127.30£                  763.78£                     

Berrycroft Stores Ltd Nursery Stock - Jan21 50.00£                        10.00£                    60.00£                        

Berrycroft Stores Ltd Nursery Stock - Feb21 443.49£                     88.70£                    532.19£                     

Cambridge Alarms Ltd Annual Alarm Monitoring Judiths Field 240.00£                     48.00£                    288.00£                     

G Campbell Zoom 11.99£                        2.40£                      14.39£                        

J Royle Stamps 26.04£                        26.04£                        

K Fergusons Grounds Maintenance & Extras 2,121.41£                  424.28£                  2,545.69£                  

M Grice Nursery Maintenance Tools 110.44£                     110.44£                     

S Wakeman Mileage 10.36£                        10.36£                        

TOTAL 15,234.25£               1,182.28£              16,416.53£               

CLLR CLLR CHQ PAID TO DETAIL NET VAT TOTAL

TOTAL -£                            -£                        -£                            

GRAND TOTAL 18,311.01£    1,408.89£    19,719.90£    

Cemetery Income £2,465.00

TOTAL RECEIPTS £2,465.00

18 March 2021

RECEIPTS MARCH 2021

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE - 18 MARCH 2021

TOTAL SALARIES, TAX & NI
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Report Summary  

 

This Paper contains no items to approve and the following items Council for Council to Note: 

   

1. Unlock Road Map – Probable Ways Ahead 

2. Town Show – Use of Nursery 

3. Use of River Banks – Millside Canoe Hire & Ouse Ferry 

4. Neighbourhood Plan Teach-In 

5. 5-Year Rolling Plan 

6. Independent Internal Audit Report & Actions 

7. CAPALC Membership 

8. Mill Steps Works – Emergency Vehicle Access 

9. Annual Newsletter & Delivery 

10. Mayoral Nominations & Portfolio Membership 

11. Christmas Event Working Group 

 

 

Items to Note 

Unlock Road Map – Probable Ways Ahead 

 

      1     The Government has issued an Unlock Road Map with a number of milestone dates from 29 March through to 

no earlier than the 21 June. From the 29 March our Skate Park, MUGA and Adult Gym can reopen and organised 

sports can restart, along with the use of Judith’s Field and the Recreation Ground by groups. In addition, volunteers 

may be able to return to the Nursery for work both outdoors and inside, and Town Wardens may be able to resume 

some duties hitherto constrained. 

All of these areas are subject to strict conditions and, in the interim, the Covid Safety team will issue detailed 

advice including safety procedures, numbers and signage. 

2.   Although limited and prescribed usage of Council indoor facilities might be possible no earlier than 17 May, 

the requirement for monitoring, and cleansing after each use, would have undue implications for our 2 wardens and 

the budget.  Similarly, with the Senior Citizens planning to reoccupy the Town Hall from 17 May, the safety of our 

office staff needs to be carefully considered.  

On balance, therefore, opening of Halls and the Office is not anticipated before 21 June. The Covid Safety 

Team awaits further detail on conditions to be applied post 21 June, and will issue guidance accordingly. 

 

Town Show – Use of Nursery 

4.   It has been suggested that the Nursery might host the Annual Town Show, planned for 25 September.  The 

Town Clerk will seek further detail of the proposal and consult with the Nursery manager. The Business Group will 

then submit a recommendation to Council. 

 

Use of River Banks – Millside Canoe Hire & Ouse Ferry 



  
5.    The owner of Millside Canoes has written concerning future use of the river bank near School Hill after 29 

March.  We also expect that the Ouse Ferry might wish to commence operations. However, the issue of riparian 

rights and authority for use of the river bank has first to be clarified.  The Town Clerk is negotiating with HDC. 

 

Neighbourhood Plan Teach-In 

6.  Sarah Conboy is holding the long-anticipated Neighbourhood Plan Teach-In/Refresher by Zoom at 7 pm on 28 

April.  A dial-in invitation has been circulated by the Town Clerk. 

 

Five-Year Rolling Plan 

7.    The draft 5-year Rolling Business Plan has been sent to Portfolio Group and Committee Chairs.  This needs to 

be reviewed and amended at the next group meetings and returned to the Town Clerk, who will issue a final 

amalgamated version for formal adoption by Council at the April TC Meeting.  

 

Independent Internal Audit Report & Actions 

8.    The Town Clerk has confirmed that all necessary actions arising out of the recent Internal Independent Audit 

are in train. 

 

CAPALC Membership 

9.    Council resolved to withdraw from CAPALC in 2019.  The Business Group notes that it would be advisable to 

renew our annual membership in April 2022 in order to access cost-effective training for new councillors when the 

next Council convenes after May 2022. 

 

Mill Steps Works – Emergency Vehicle Access 

10.   The Mill Steps works are expected to commence shortly.  The Town Clerk is to contact the Project Board to 

confirm that the works will not constrain access to the Recreation Ground by emergency vehicles and for those 

unable to use the Chinese Bridge.  

 

Annual Newsletter & Delivery 

11.    The Annual Newsletter is due to be published in May. The Mayor will provide a Foreword and all Groups 

and the Personnel Committee should begin drafting their contributions for submission to the Town Clerk.  A final 

draft should be competed for Council ratification at the April TC meeting. 

12.     Distribution of the last Newsletter was via The Hunts Post. In addition, detail of a local leaflet distribution 

company has been sent to the Office. This service would deliver the Newsletter to every Godmanchester residence 

but, unlike the Town Crier, at a time of our choosing. Cost for this would be similar, in the region of £395.  The 

Business Group will investigate further and report to Council at the April TC meeting. 

 

Mayoral Nominations & Portfolio Membership 

13.   Councillors are reminded that nominations for Mayor/Chair and personal choices for Portfolio Groups and the 

Personnel Committee are required to be sent to the Town Clerk in time for the April TC meeting. 

 

Christmas Event Working Group 

 

14.   It is not yet clear whether or not a Christmas Event might be possible. Nonetheless it would be prudent to form 

a Working Group to begin assessing the possible scope and nature of an Event this year.  Councillors interested in 

being involved in this Project are requested to inform the Town Clerk. 

 

 

CS Thomas 

For Business Group  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 


